

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD AT THE GUILD HALL, ASTON CANTLOW 

ON THURSDAY 13TH FEBRIUARY 2014 – NO. 63
1. Record of Members Present:



Cllr. Harvey, Chairman, Cllr. Findlay.




Cllr. Findlay had given prior notification that she had work 



commitments and would not be able to attend until 8.00 p.m.




Absent: Cllr. Poole




Part Meeting: District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence

2. Apologies:
County Cllr. Horner.
3. Written requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not already in the register of members’ interests:



No requests were received.
Due to the fact that the meeting was not quorate limited discussion was possible and no formal decisions could be taken.
4. Minutes of the meeting on 16th January 2014:



Approval of these minutes was deferred to the next meeting.
5. Public Participation:



Mr.  Knott appreciates that recent work carried out to the ditch 


in Brook Road has been beneficial but he is concerned that large 


puddles are still forming in some areas alongside the ditch. 
He 


asked if we could enquire whether grips could be cut into the 


verge to allow the water to flow directly into the ditch especially 


where there is brickwork standing above the level of the road as 


this, of course, holds the water back. The Clerk was asked to 


make enquiries with the Highways Dept..
6. District & County Cllr. reports for information only. (Unless known in advance items raised for a decision will appear on the next agenda.)



District Cllr. Sir William Lawrence reported that no decision has 


yet been received on the Local Government Boundary 



Commission Review to consider the reduction in the number of 


District Councillors from 53 to 36 so that each councillor 



represents a similar number of voters. If the recommendations 


are approved Cllr. Lawrence said this would mean a considerable 


increase in the overall size of Aston Cantlow Ward, to include 


Great Alne and Morton Bagot, and Wilmcote and Billesley would

 


become part of Wootton Wawen Ward.



Cllr. Lawrence also reported on the Stratford-on-Avon District 

Core Strategy Focused Consultation which seeks views on the 

principle of each of these options - changing the plan period to 

2011 – 2031, changing the housing requirement to 10,800 


homes over this period and various options for meeting the 


proposed increase in the housing requirement. The deadline for 

responses is 14th March 2014 and it is anticipated a report will be 

available around Easter time.




A further consultation will go live tomorrow, Proposed Stratford-


on-Avon District Gypsy and Traveller Local Plan. Stratford on 


Avon District Council is proposing to produce the above plan in 


order to allocate land for new Gypsy and Traveller sites in the 


District. Our evidence shows that there is a need for 52 new 



pitches in the District in the period 2011-16, plus an average of 


2 pitches per year after that.  The deadline for this consultation 


is 28th March 2014.



Cllr. Lawrence said he thinks it is high unlikely that Aston 



Cantlow would be proposed for a Gypsy & Traveller site.
 



County Cllr. Horner had forwarded his report, as follows:
Budget

I was surprised that the County’s 4 year financial plan (2014-2018) and budget for 2014 was agreed on Thursday February 6 after a nine hour meeting.  I had fully expected the debate to continue on to the next Council meeting at the end of February.

The minority Conservative Administration had published their draft budget identifying £92 million in savings by the end of the four year period and an increase in Council Tax of 1.99% in each of the four years with a review in year three last December.  The other parties revealed their budgets over the week end of first of February.

In the end the Conservatives and Liberal Democrats achieved a budget acceptable to both parties.  Roads maintenance has been maintained and road flooding has received additional funding.  The adult social care budget has been largely protected.  In order to shield some costs and invest in road safety measures around schools the County’s reserves will be drawn down by around £5 million.

Transport Seminar

The 14 Stratford Area county councillors met to allocate some £400,000 to road safety and maintenance.  There was unwillingness by the councillors to extend speed limits.  £25,000 was allocated for maintaining and installing dropped curbs and £75,000 was allocated to alleviate road flooding with the remainder being spent on specific projects.

In Aston Cantlow Division, Bearley and Claverdon will get interactive speed warning signs and Snitterfield will have speed and school warning signs and road markings at the junction of Bell Lane, Wolverton Road and School Lane.  The willingness of the Parish Councils to make a contribution to the projects was a factor in the decisions.  The Snitterfield location will also be added to the list of sites to receive a tarmacked area and dropped curbs to assist pedestrians waiting to cross the road.

Unitary Authority

Evidence from other Councils indicates that there are significant funds that would be released if Warwickshire formed a unitary authority.  This would mean rationalising the County Council and the six District and Borough Councils into one administration.  A debate on the subject will take place at the Council meeting at the end of February.  Also at this Council there will be a debate about the organisational steps that officers are recommending to deliver the £92 million savings agreed in the Budget debate.

Fire Service

Part of the Budget Debate was spent on savings to be achieved in the Fire and Rescue Service.  The Labour Group believed significantly more money could be saved that the Conservative proposal that received Liberal Democrat support.  It is hoped the projected change in working practices and the move to full time fire fighters rather than part time fire fighters and the possible merger with Hereford and Worcester will deliver greater than planned savings.  However any savings will only be carried out if the service maintains it current high standards.  
7. Planning matters – update on current planning applications:



Planning application No. 13/02497/VARY Meadow Furlong: Removal of condition 4 (agricultural occupancy condition) of Planning Permission S80/1623 (Erection of an agricultural workers dwelling) – Pending consideration.




Planning application No. 14/00153/AGNOT Redlands Farm Newnham Wootton Wawen Henley-in-Arden B95 6DU: Proposed extension to existing agricultural building – Pending consideration.



Courtesy consultation: Planning application No. 13/03140/FUL Lodge Hill Shelfield Green Alcester B49 6JR: Expansion of a National Hunt Training Yard to create second stable yard to provide a block of 20 stables and covered horse-walker to west of the existing yard and all associated works; retention of stable block to east of existing yard providing 6 stables and tack room and retention of timber lunge ring; resulting in total stabling space for 62 horses. (Part retrospective) – Pending consideration. 


8. Progress Report for information only:



Property Level Flood Protection surveys: Michael Green



advised that the surveyors reports had only just been finalised 


after a number of reviews to ensure they tie up with the work 


being done by Halcrow.They had been working hard to finish the 


business case for a scheme by the end of January for the Project 


Assurance Board  to review this month and enable works to start 


next financial year (around June / July, after the tendering 



process has been completed).  




Cllrs. Harvey and Findlay advised that they have now received 


their reports.



Dog Bin: The Clerk had reported the damaged insecure dog bin 


to SDC in December, subsequently removed by the refuse 



collector as it had fallen on the ground. Having asked for an 



update the Clerk was informed today that SDC are working 



through a lot of installations at present and it is hoped they will 


be completed by the end of this month, weather permitting.





 
9. Correspondence received:
· Temporary Traffic Order closing Alcester Road, Little 
 Alne, between Whitehouse Hill and School Road, to 
 vehicular traffic  24th – 28th February 2014 to facilitate 

 drainage works.
· CSW Broadband Update - January 2014.
· Report received of damage to the grass area in front of 
 the Kings Head.
 Cllr Findlay had spoken to the Licensee who agreed to

 monitor the situation and have a word with anyone he 

 sees driving over the edges of the grass.
The following items of correspondence were received after the

agenda had been posted:
· Temporary Traffic Order closing Whitehouse Hill from

the junction of B4089 Alcester Road to the junction of C100 Bearley Road to safely facilitate repairs to the bridge.

· A resident from Newnham had written expressing concerns over the off-road vehicles using the E5341 and requesting details of who to contact to enquire about re-classification to a bridle path. The Clerk had provided the requested information.

· It was reported by a resident that part of the verge between The Old Forge and Teapot Hall has been completely eroded near a marker post. The Clerk reported this issue to the Highways Dept. who have requested it to be assessed by the Planned Works Delivery Engineer once the brook level drops and, in the meantime, will arrange to replace missing and damaged marker posts alongside the brook at this point.
· Parish and Town Council Briefing Event on considering changes to WCC Councillor Wards to be held on Monday 10th March 2014 at 7.00 p.m. as Shire Hall.
10. To agree the way forward to producing a Parish Plan:



Deferred.
11. Draft Core Strategy Focused Consultation 2011-203. Housing Requirement and Strategic Options.



Deferred.  As the deadline for responses is 14th March the




Cllrs. will forward their responses to the Clerk for submission.

 
       
12. Payment of outstanding invoices:
       Aston Cantlow Village Hall




£  19.50 (200402)
13. Councillors’ reports and items for the agenda for the next meeting:


Cllr. Findlay reported that Mrs. Tullett had telephoned her 


expressing concerns about the configuration of the river gates at 

Great Alne and asked the Clerk to contact her.


Approval of the minutes dated 16th January 2014



To agree the way forward to producing a Parish Plan



Consultation: Proposed Stratford-on-Avon District Gypsy and 


Traveller Local Plan. 
14. Date of next meeting: 13th March 2014.
No further business – Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m.
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